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Montreal, June 19, 2018 

 

Subject: Installation of portable classrooms 

 

Dear neighbours, 

 

The number of students is growing rapidly in our neighbourhood. To accommodate the student 

population at Les-Enfants-du-Monde, the CSDM’s Council of Commissioners approved the 

addition of temporary classrooms for the next school year. This way, children will be able to attend 

their local schools, thus limiting their commute. 

 

Work on this project will begin early in July and continue for a few weeks. Please see the exact 

location of the temporary classrooms on the attached map. 

 

We will minimize noise and movements on the job site, work will focus on the classrooms exterior 

during the first week and end with interior fittings. Measures will be taken to ensure a safe and 

peaceful environment according to the standards established by the CSDM, in partnership with the 

borough, the City of Montreal, and all labour and construction regulatory agencies. 

 

To make sure that those temporary modules fit well in the borough’s architectural landscape, our 

students will take part in Lab éphémère, a greening and murals project. Please visit the CSDM’s 

website at csdm.ca/modulaires (in French) to see pictures of the next generation of portable 

classrooms meeting high quality criteria. The site also includes a FAQ. 

 

For more information, please contact your school commissioner, Marie-José Mastromonaco, or 

send an e-mail to ledmonde@csdm.qc.ca. 

 

Rest assured that we will do our outmost to maintain harmonious relationships with our 

neighbours. 

 

 

 

Marie-Josée Normandin                  Marie-José Mastromonaco 

Principal         Commissioner, Notre-Dame-de-Grâce-Westmount 

École Les-Enfants-du-Monde      Vice-president, CSDM 

 
 
 



COUR
COMPENSATOIRE

BÂTIMENT
MODULAIRE
2 étages, 6 classes

ÉCOLE
LES ENFANTS-DU-MONDE

1 bloc sanitaire


